
CENTRALIA RIFLE CLUB and JUNIOR DIVISION
JUNE BOARD MEETING MINUTES

JULY 7, 2015

President Daniel Steffen, called the meeting to order at 7:07 pm. There was a quorum present. 

Certification
Secretary – The minutes for the June board meetings were accepted.

Treasurer’s Report – The Treasurer’s Report showed $24,639.67 in checking and $16,946.20 in savings. Income 
was $1,353.41 and expenses were 726.07.  Steve proposed bank reconciliation’s be done monthly and provided 
to the board.

The following new members were approved this month.
• James Wisner • Emery Chang
• Joshua Bledsoe •

Board Members Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec
Daniel Steffen P P P P P P P
Donna Baxter P P P EX EX EX P
Shirley Hendricks P P P P EX P P
Jean Falb P P
Dan Freeman EX P P P P P P
Sue Carmick EX P P P P P P
Calvert Miller P P P P P P EX
Bill Gilmore P P P P EX P P
Nathan Reitz P P P P P P P
Rick Miller P P P P P EX EX
Lori Collins EX P EX EX P EX P
Chuck Neely P P P P P P P
Honorary Board Members
Bob Fahnestock EX EX EX EX EX EX EX
Steve Carmick P P P P P P P
Brad Tarbet EX EX EX EX EX EX P
Lee Hayes P EX EX EX P P EX
Neil Harmon P EX EX EX EX EX EX

Legend: C=Cancelled     P=Present      A=Absent     EX=Excused Absence

The following motions were passed:
• To purchase $5,000 worth of steel through Trupoint Metal Works.
• To authorize Brad to use his discretion in purchasing up to 150,000 rounds of ammunition spending up 

to $15,000.
• Authorized Jean Falb to purchase Quick Books on line for three users.
• To require new members to have all required paperwork prior to acceptance including; social security 

number only if a background check is required. 
• To authorize up to $250 per rifle team per season to be used at the discretion of the head coach.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:40 pm



The next meeting will be held on August 4, 2015.
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We welcome to the club James Wisner, Emery Chang and Joshua Bledsoe.  We hope you will make a lot of new 
friends and enjoy good shooting.  

New members’ codes will be entered in the door after the First Steps class has been completed and a 
background check completed or a copy of Concealed Carry Permit submitted.

The range is open 24/7 except for a few special events.  For example: High School rifle teams (November thru 
February from 3-7), during BME events (scheduled twice a year), and during Hunters Education.  Note: 
Sharing of access codes is grounds for removal from the club.

When a member brings a guest, the guest must complete and sign an Indemnity Agreement. They are stored 
near the sign-in sheet on the small table near the door.

PISTOL FIRST STEPS
New members are required to take a “Pistol First Steps” course, unless they have evidence of prior training.  
The class will generally be scheduled every month.  The only cost for the class will be $15.00, the cost of 
materials.    

BACKGROUND CHECKS
Because the club has unsupervised shooting we must ensure members are legal to possess a weapon.  An 
application fee of $25.00 will be charged to all members for a background check.  The fee will be waived if the 
applicant has a concealed carry permit.

TRAINING OPPORTUNITIES
• Personal protection in the home is being held on August 15 & 16.
• Hunter Safety training will be taught by Rick Miller.
• Planning continues for a Personal Protection Outside the home training class.
• Soon a course will be offered to train people who wish to become instructors.

SCHEDULE
Check our website calendar for dates and times of planned events. 
See Calendar for dates of Personal Protection in the home.
The Friends of NRA Banquet will be held in September this year.

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 
• There are always opportunities to help; sweep, clean, or take out garbage.
• Each group must be responsible for cleaning up after themselves.

PATCHES HATS AND T-SHIRTS
Shirley Hendricks has the supply of patches (Large and small), T-shirts, and hats.
• Small patches for hats and T-shirts are $5.00 
• Hats with small patch are $10.00
• T-Shirts with small patch, are $20.00



• Large Coat Patches $25.00

BOWLING PIN SHOOT
Wednesday Night Bowling Pin Shoots begin at 7:00 pm. We hold a Bowling Pin Shoot with .22’s and when 
completed we begin another shoot with the higher calibers up to .45’s.  Cost is $10.00 per week for either 
session or $15 for both sessions. 

OLD BUSINESS

LEWIS COUNTY FAIR
It is time to sign up for a shift at the Rifle Clubs booth at the Fair.  The electronic shooting game is a lot of fun. 
Kids and adults love to stop by and play a couple games.  Shifts are 10am-2pm; 2pm-6pm; and 6pm-10pm. 
Contact Sue Carmick or Daniel Steffen to sign up for a shift.

NRA FOUNDATION GRANT
The Club has received $5,000 towards the cost of the ceiling project.  The grant will be used to purchase steel 
for the project.

RIFLE REPAIR
Ken Lentz will coordinate with Brad Tarbet

CARDBOARD FOR TARGET STANDS
Cardboard on the portable target stands needs to be replaced.  If anyone has a source of large pieces of 
cardboard please bring them in.

CONTRACT WITH THE CITY
Steve drafted an extension to the city contract. An extension is needed as part of the loan agreement with the 
bank for the funds needed to complete the ceiling project.
 


